
 

Education and Training Committee – 25 September 2008 
 

Cancelled approval visit – South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS 
Trust 
 
Executive summary and recommendations 
 
Introduction 
 
Following a paper submitted to the March meeting of the Education and Training 
Committee, an approval visit was scheduled take place to the IHCD paramedic 
training programme delivered at South East Coast Ambulance Service. The visit 
was planned for 29-30 July 2008 and this date was agreed by the education 
provider. 
 
Prior to the visit the education officer did not receive a response to any 
correspondence until early June 2008. On 11 June 2008 an email was received 
indicating that the ambulance trust considered the burden of producing and 
presenting the programme documentation to be too great within the time 
remaining and requested postponement of the visit date. 
 
Under the approval process, an education provider must submit documentation 
to the HPC eight weeks in advance of the visit date. If the documentation is later 
than six weeks prior to the visit, the HPC will cancel the visit on the basis that 
there is insufficient evidence to conduct a rigorous review. Accordingly, the visit 
was cancelled. 
 
The Committee is asked to make a decision about what action to take with regard 
to reconfirming approval of this programme. 
 
The education provider has submitted proposed dates for a new visit to take 
place on dates ranging from October 2008 to February 2009 and details of the 
circumstances that led to the education providers’ decision to cancel to the 
approval visit. This information has been provided as appendices to this paper. 
 
Decision  
 
The Committee is asked to agree the following: 
 
To allow the education provider the opportunity of an approval visit on one of the 
proposed dates after which a decision on the reconfirmation of approval can be 
made. 
 
Or 
 
To withdraw ongoing approval from the programme.  



Date Ver. Dept/Cmte Doc Type Title Status Int. Aud. 

2008-09-09 a APV APV South East Coast Visit Cancellation Draft 

DD: None 

Public 

RD: None 

 

BBBBackground information 

Education and Training Committee March 2008, “Pre-registration education and 
training for Paramedics”, enclosure 14. 
 
Resource implications 
Employee and Visitor Partner time in organising, attending and following up the 
approval visit. 
 
Financial implications 
Approval visit and associated travel / accommodation costs already accounted 
for in departmental budget. 
 
If the decision to withdraw approval from the programme is made, the HPC will 
take responsibility for relocating any students as required to another appropriate 
programme. 
 
Appendices 
Letter dated 17 June 2008 from South East Coast Ambulance Service 
Letter dated 15 August 2008 from South East Coast Ambulance Service  
 
Date of paper 
9 September 2008 






